WYNDHAM PRIMARY ACADEMY

Wyndham Primary Academy,Wyndham Street, Alvaston, Derby DE24 OEP
www.wyndhamacademy.org 01332571153

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome to the first Safeguarding Newsletter of the new
academic year, 2019 - 2020!

The aim of our safeguarding newsletter is to keep you informed
of news, events and information that will help protect the
children in ocur school. It will alse heLp you understand the

need for some of our procedures in school.

Our Destgnated Safeguard'tng Leads (DSL) are

Miss KLrstg Rgan Mr Euan Holden Mrs Suzannah Hemangs

Our Deputy DSL's are

Mr Bentley Mrs Marvill Mr Jones


http://www.wyndhamacademy.org/

Wh(lt ShO’U_Ld H,O'U_ d.O' i.up l(,}I,O'U_ ha\re a sauﬁeguardlng CO’ﬂ.CQFﬂ.?

During term time please speak to a memher of staff, they will
listen to your concerns and will Lnfcrm a DSL who will (Fouovw
up your concern. Alternatively, you can phone the

school on 01332 571153During school holidays one of the

DSL's w-ill be contactable via mohile phone on

07887551247

Ilf you have immediate concerns that a child ts in

significant danger then call 949

Has anything changed?

Just a reminder to keep school nt st
up to date with any changes. If Uﬂ%ﬁéf‘f
you have changed your telephone YOUR

number or address please ensure

that we have the updated details

in school. If you haven't

received a school text in the
last couple of weeks then it is
highly likely that we have not got your correct details on ocur
system. Please Llet the office know and then can check what
details we hold. In an emergency it its always advisahle that
we hold at least 2 contact numbers for each child. Have a think
about your circumstances and who to have as emergency
contacts, to ensure that we are ahbhle to give the hest care to

your child L(F an emergency arises.

Are school aware O'(F any changes in (Famttg circumstances? We
are here to offer support to you and your family where
possihble (f there are changes in circumstances. I} you [feel you
need to have a private conversation with either your child's
teacher or a memher of the safeguarding team then please drop
a message on Class Dojo or the office for someone to contact
you. We are happy to have those conversations on the phone or

you can come in to school (For a meettng.



Road Sauﬁet%}

\/\/grxdham Street its a very small
road and at the heginning and end
of the school day it ts extremely
busy. When collecting and dropping
off your child please he alert for
children crossing the road hetween
cars, darting out, opening car doors
onto the road etc.. Where possible

pLease make us e O'(F surroundtng

rcads for parking to alleviate some

of the pressure on Wyndham Street.

Please.. Dont stop on the zig zag linesll

Do you want your child to walk home alone?

Please drop a note into school to say you are
happy for your child to walk home alone. This
is parttcu[arLg important (For when other sta(F‘F

cover your child's class as theg may not he

aware of conversations that have been held

about children with permission to walk home alone.

Nut products in Lunchhoxes

We ask that parents refrain from nut products heing
placed in lunchhoxes. Nut allergies can he very sericus

and (For some auf}erera it could prove (Fata[ L{P

exposed to nuts.



Children’s mobile phones

If your child walks to and from school and
you prefer them to keep their mobile phone
on them due to this we can facilitate looking
after the phone in the school office during
the day. For safeguarding purposes, we do
not allow children to keep their phones with

them during school time.

Social Media
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Please monitor
your child’s
usage of devices
to ensure that they are safe online. If you are aware of online

buLLgLng etc, p[ease do contact the poLLce on 10l to report it.

Attendance

We are having a new approach to attendance targets and

awards this year.

Our aim will avaraga be that every child attends every da% on
time, however we know that (For some that is not possLbLe due

to personaL circumstances.

We will celebrate all children who hawve achieved [100%
attendance with badges and a book token with a 9%’( card also

(For parents.



For all other children that achieve 97% attendance and above we
will hold a 'Wyndham Festival’ where they can wear ‘festival

clothes” have music, food, and lots of entertainment.

Please be aware that to achieve 9/% a child needs to have less

than 5 days off school.

Cycle helmets

It is lovely seeing so many children cycling to school, getting
(Fresh air and exercise. We hawve noticed not many w-ear cgc[e

helmets. Please consider the meact O'(F an injury to the head L(F

179 Days 94%

Less chance of success

your child comes off their bike. There are many funkg helmets

arcund that children can wear!

PLease ensure gour ChLLd h(lS. a he[met on IFO'F O.LL Journegs on

bikes to school.

Think safety first!



